						June 11, 2019
Be it remembered that the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on June 11, 2019. All council members were present, attorney Larry Eaton was absent. The Pledge was recited, and minutes from the pervious meeting read and approved. 
Roger Kavanaugh representing the Versailles American Legion requested permission to close a portion of Water Street on July 27 for the Taste of Versailles.  The council approved unanimously. Mr. Kavanaugh also reminded the council of the upcoming car show and Lions Club chicken dinner on the square, June 22.  Superintendent Hensley will supply barricades to close the necessary streets.
Eric and Connie Clippert were present to address a drainage issue in their yard at 124 E. Perry Street. The neighbor’s sump pump at 118 E. Perry is draining onto the Clippert’s property.  Superintendent Hensley will fill in the Clippert’s yard from the excessive drainage, and the neighbor will be billed.  Mrs. Clippert also expressed concern with tree roots that were causing excessive water flow on their property. Kevin will have someone look at the tree by the end of next week. Council president Steve Mathes noted that the town will take care of the issue this time, however, ongoing problems need to be addressed and the town will not be responsible in the future. 
Joyce Vanosdol was issued a citation for excessive clutter on her porch at 950 S. Sate Rd. 129.  Ms. Vanosdol stated that due to her health issues, she is unable to work very fast at cleaning up the clutter, and she is requesting that the council giver her additional time to clean it up, and possible waive the $50 citation.  The council reviewed the warning Ms. Vanosdol was issued in March 2019.  Due to the fact that she has had over 90 days to clean up her property, the council agreed that the fee will not be waived, but stated that she has an additional 30 days to make the property comply with the town ordinance.  Both the council and Ms. Vanosdol agreed that the property will be cleaned up, and the $50 citation paid before the next meeting, July 9, 2019. 
Melinda Hunger was in attendance to request an update on the condition of the property at 234 S. Main Street.  Attorney Eaton has been in contact with the property owner, William Dougherty.  The property is listed with Meisberger Real Estate, and the realtor has been made aware that the town will not waiver in the 30 day timeline to clean up the property.  Mr. Dougherty maintains that he is hiring the SE Career center students to help with the remodel. Attorney Eaton has spoken with a representative of the career center and advised them to obtain payment before any work is started.
Adam Hunger addressed the council with a concern about parking on Perry Street.  An individual has been parking motorcycles on the side of the road, making it difficult for two cars to meet on the road.  All residents in this area have driveways, so it is not necessary to park on the street.  Council president Steve Mathes agreed that there is a parking issue, but there are also the same issues throughout town, making it impossible to post no parking signs in all of these areas.  Roxanne suggested speaking to the homeowners and ask them to park differently. Marshal Mann will speak to the homeowners. Mr. Hunger also requested that the trees on a section of Willis Street be trimmed.  Kevin will have the trees trimmed.
Amy Cornett and Shannon Schmaltz were in attendance representing TAC.  Shannon gave a brief presentation on the many upgrades TAC has made, and the programs and activities they offer. TAC is also very beneficial to four area schools which participate in the RCATS program, an alternative to suspension.  Mr. Schmaltz went on to address a sewer issue that regularly occurs at TAC.  3-5 times in the past week, with the heavy rains, TAC has experienced sewer backups in the bathrooms.  The question is what precedence has been set, and who is responsible for fixing this issue? Superintendent Hensley noted that the only permanent solution is to install a lift station, which would cost roughly $10,000 with labor and equipment.  The town is responsible for the sewer at the street level.  Mr. Schmaltz noted that they are getting the sewer to the point that it needs to go, but it is backing up.  Roxanne questioned why this was not an issue when the town owned the building.  Kevin noted that the town had the bathrooms removed because the plumbing had to be separated from the Tyson apartments.  Roxanne mentioned that TAC could ask the Tyson Fund for help with the cost of installing the lift station.  Again, Mr. Schmaltz raised the issue of precedence and what is in writing as to who is responsible.  Steve noted that the council would speak to attorney Eaton on the matter, and even if it is determined that TAC is responsible, the town may be willing to work out an agreement to split the cost. 
Superintendent Kevin Hensley reported that the sidewalk repairs have started by the Baptist Church.  Mike Holman has completed work on the North side of town, and will resume work in a few days. The water tower is being painted inside, and the water pressure my be low.  There were two leaks on Benham road.  The cost for replacing the main would be around $450,000.  The wiring is finished in the storage building at the complex.  Two new Summer employees were hired. 
Marshal Joe Mann presented the monthly Spillman report.  The cameras at town hall are up and running, and the police department cameras are about halfway finished.  One of the DVRs at the police department needs replaced at a cost of approximately $150.  The cameras at the park will need to be checked daily, Danny Isaacs will check them. Joe gave an update on ordinance violations.  The new signs at the park are up.
Ordinance 2019-02 regarding regulation of backflow and cross connections to the municipal potable water system was presented for the first reading.
Roxanne attended the county council meeting and got information regarding the census.  The town and the county will jointly form a complete count committee. Chozen Designs will put new lettering on the town hall and community center doors. The Tyson Fund application is available, the council will set up a special meeting to discuss the Tyson Fund request and the 2020 budget. Roxanne gave a Mainstreet update.  They are considering ideas for street festivals, such as a cherry blossom festival in the spring. 
Matt McNew gave an update on the sports complex. The soccer field has been seeded and needs to be fertilized.  There is a tournament scheduled for next weekend.  Shawn Halcomb is installing a batting cage at the complex.
[bookmark: _GoBack]With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
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